
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ACRB Members 
Sherry Williams 
Chairperson 

Gerald Souder 
Vice Chairperson 

Paul Bartels 
Secretary 
 
Bill Bozarth 
M. Gino Brogdon, Jr. 
Harold Hardnett 
William Harrison 
Cecilia Houston-Torrence 
 
Samuel Lee Reid II 
Executive Director 

 
Mayor of Atlanta 
Kasim Reed 
 
Atlanta City Council 
Ceasar C. Mitchell 
President 
Carla Smith 
District 1 
Kwanza Hall 
District 2 
Ivory Lee Young, Jr. 
District 3 
Cleta Winslow 
District 4 
Natalyn Mosby Archibong 
District 5 
Alexander Wan 
District 6 
Howard Shook 
District 7 
Yolanda Adrean 
District 8 
Felicia A. Moore 
District 9 

Clarence T. Martin 
District 10 

Keisha Lance Bottoms 
District 11 

Joyce Sheperd 
District 12 
Michael Julian Bond 
Post 1 

Mary Norwood 
Post 2 

Andre Dickens 
Post 3 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
55 Trinity Avenue, SW | City Hall Tower | Suite 9100 | Atlanta, GA 30303 | www.acrbgov.org | 404-865-8622 

 
 

 
September 22, 2016 

 
 
 
Chief George Turner 
City of Atlanta Police Department 
226 Peachtree Street, S.W. 
Atlanta, Georgia 30303 
 
 

RE:  Complaint of Thelonious Jones, ACRB File #16-051 
     

Dear Chief Turner: 
 

Please be advised that the Atlanta Citizen Review Board (ACRB) has concluded its 
investigation and adjudication of the complaint filed by Thelonious Jones alleging that on March 
29, 2016, the following occurred: 

 
(1) Atlanta Police Officer Tresa Norwood (Unique ID #2939) was rude and 

unprofessional towards him. Mr. Jones further alleges that Officer Norwood did not 
conduct an adequate investigation of the incident when she failed to complete a report 
and not properly identify any of the involved parties; 
 

(2) Mr. Jones further alleged that on said date, when he called the Zone 4 precinct to 
obtain Officer Norwoods’ badge number, Atlanta Police Officer Zachary Bambrey 
(Unique ID #2561) was rude and refused to provide the requested information. 

 
The Board determined the following: 
 

• As it relates to Officer Norwood, the Board assigned a finding of Sustained for 
the allegation of Appropriate Action Required and recommends that Officer 
Norwood received an oral admonishment as penalty.   

• As it relates to Officer Bambrey, the Board assigned a finding of Not Sustained 
for the allegation of Appropriate Action Required.  

 
The file is available for review upon request.  The ordinance requires that the Chief 

respond in writing regarding which recommendations are accepted, rejected, or will be 
implemented with modifications within thirty (30) days of the submission of a recommendation for 
action by the Board to the Chief (see Sec. 2-2211(O) of the Ordinance 07-0-0141). 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Sherry B 
Board Chair 

 
cc:  Mayor Kasim Reed 
 Council President Ceasar Mitchell  
 Members of the Atlanta City Council 
 ACRB Members 

Executive Director Lee Reid 
 

 
 


